
Next Chapter Meeting ���� Saturday, May 11, 2019 

Board Meeting 5:00  Regular Meeting 6:00 

may 2019 Number 5 

May Program  
Paul Adams Working on the 
B-25 restoration in Oshkosh 

Dooley a friend and fellow EAA’er whom I’ve work 
with at Oshkosh the past several years. Mike is the 
President of EAA Chapter 91 in Lee’s Summit, Mo 
he stated there are a few that would definitely join 
us if we decided to descend on St Joseph, Mo. I 
know you just pulled out your IPAD and planning 
the route didn’t you - a good pilot is always 
checking the weather and route of flight. 
 Keep an eye on your inbox since you’ll 
receive notice via inbox and text message when it's 
go time on our fly out. Possible the end of this 
month. More info to follow.   
 Additionally, keep in mind that the 
leadership of 135, we as a group will be planning to 
go to Oshkosh to attend leadership academy. It’s 
very informative and the national leadership helps 
us help ourselves as we support the aviation 
community at the local level. 
 Here’s the link where you can read about it. 
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/eaa-chapters/chapter-
leadership-training/eaa-chapter-leaders-academy 

 I’m done rambling for now, keeping it short 
as I’m off for recurrent training in Dallas. If you 
have anything to share send it to me or Marc to put 
it in the news letter. Your involvement is what being 
an active member is all about. 
 

Blue skies and tailwinds 

AJ 

President’s Ramblings 
May, 2019 

 
 I was very impressed with last months 
program even though, I had seen it previously it’s 
a good one. Rod is definitely passionate about the 
work he is doing with a team to locate the downed 
aircraft of Amelia Earhart. If you missed it maybe 
we can host him again next year, it sounds like he 
may be heading out again this year for another 
look. 
 Has Spring Sprung? The grass is growing 
and trees are budding out which is generally a 
pretty good indication. Plus, I’m seeing more 
activity around not just KIKV but all airports I’ve 
traveled to recently. I hope you’re able to get out 
and fly some. Last months meeting even had one 
of your board members fly-in to attend. (hint: A 
nice white and red tri-pacer) How cool is that - 
Here’s an idea maybe have a really short board 
meeting then go for a little ride in different 
aircraft…...sounds like a good deal to me. 
 I’ll be attending this month’s meeting via 
Skype aka Face Time as I’ll be at a family 
function in northwest Iowa...graduation time of the 
year always subject to change. 
 I want to update you on the group fly out 
to a destination. I’ve been in contact with Mike 



EAA Chapter 135, Minutes  
April 13, 2019 

Board Meeting, 5:10 PM 
 

 5:00 pm, Al Hummel chairs the meeting 
Board members present: Ralph Briggs, Dave 
Kalwishky, Dave Schuler, Stuart Rauh, Roger 
Stewart, Paul Reinke, Dick Hockstetler, Al 
Hummel, Marc Broer, Marianne Olson. 
 Marc read the minutes from March. 
Board accepted. 
 Web Site: Stuart reported, working  on 
photo gallery and membership mailing list. 
 Scales report: two sources of 
calibrating available, both in $160 range.  
 Motion by Stuart to have Brant retrieve 
the scales, store them, and we will use them 
for one year. Seconded by Ralph. Motion 
passed. 
 Discussion on raising the price we 
charge. We will see how much they get used 
for at least a year. 
 Remove Craig Martin’s contact info in 
the newsletter, and put in Brant. 
 Brant gave the Treasurers report. Board 
accepted. 

The National Ercoupe  
convention this year is in  

Knoxville, Iowa 
June 27-30 

posted by Marc Broer 

Scales Rental Info 
 All scale rentals require check for 
$200.00 deposit. This will be returned, 
uncashed, upon timely return of the scale. 
 Rentals are for three days. This may 
be extended for three additional days at no 
charge if there are no other conflicting 
requests for their use, with notification by 
phone. Otherwise, a late fee of $100.00 per 
day applies. 
 Chapter 135 (must be a member 3 
months prior to rental date): . . .$25.00/3days 
 National EAA member but not Chapter 
135 member . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . $75.00/3days 
 A&P or FBO rate . ..  . . $125.00/3days 
Copy of rental agreement available by fax or 
email by calling Brant Hollensbe at 
515-221-0970 or by email at  
bhollensbe@mchsi.com 

Board meeting minutes continued 
 

B-17 report: 
 Dave Kalwishky reported that  
PCCA charges $200 per day for event 
hosting. This may be $100 for non profit 
sponsoring.  
 Motion by Dave Shuler to use 
money from our CD if needed to host the 
B-17. Seconded by Dave Kalwishky. Mo-
tion passed. 
 A question was raised on insurance 
from National. Someone is following up. 
 Newsletter naming: 3 names were 
singled out – Propwash, The Ole 135er, 
and Talespinner. 
 Board meeting adjourned at 6:00 
pm 
 Submitted by Marc Broer 

 
Regular meeting, 6:00 PM 

 Four additional people attended the  
regular meeting at 6:00 PM, Janet Stew-
art, Jack Wagner, Brandy Walker, and 
Bob Olson. 
 Rod Blocksome gave the program 
on searching for Amelia Earhart’s plane. 
 Meeting adjourned about 7:30 pm 

 Submitted by Marc Broer 

RV Day 2019 
Saturday, June 15, 2019 
Boone Municipal Airport 

Hosted by W&C Aircraft Works 
posted by Brant Hollensbe 



June 20 -23 
Chapter 135 is Hosting 

B-17 Aluminum Overcast 

Volunteers Needed 
Please Contact 

Ralph Briggs briggs55@gmail.com 
Marianne Olson ladydane717@gmail.com 



At the April meeting Rod Blocksome gave a 
Fascinating presentation describing his  
Involvement in the search for answers in 
the disappearance of Amelia Earhart and 
Fred Noonan in 1937. 



FOR SALE 
1946 Ercoupe  

415C LSA,  
C85, 295 SMOH 2270 TT  

Rudder Pedals,  Metal Wings, 
132GW STC  

Auto Fuel STC  
Shoulder Harnesses,  

Fresh Annual 
$22,000 

Bob @ 515-382-5665 



April 6, 2019. Marianne and I (Marc) went on vaca-
tion touring Civil War battlefields and monuments. 
While she was at Shiloh, Tennessee, I went to the 
Robert Sibley Airport in Selmer, Tennessee. There 
was a museum on the field and many students’ first 
solo t-shirts displayed. The FBO had a dog on staff. I 
also went to Adamsville, Tennessee to the Buford 
Pusser house and museum. 



This is an example of the  
pictures I would like every-

one to send to me at  
marc108-3@outlook.com 

SHOW US WHAT YOU HAVE  
BEEN DOING!! 





 

Name: 

EAA No.: 

Address: 

 

Phone: 

Email: 

Our new bylaws move our fiscal year to Jan. 1, so the dues that are due June 30th will be for $10.00,  

Then $20.00 dues will be due Jan. 1, 2019 
LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $200.00 You must be a member of the National EAA 

Mail dues to: Brant Hollensbe 512 36th Street West Des Moines, IA 50265 

12 month annual dues will be $20  
and run 1 January through  

31 December 2019. 

Chapter 135 Officers 2019 
 

 

President: Al Hummel ............... 515-783-9092 .... hummel7304@gmail.com 
Vice President: Dave Schuler ... 406-217-3306  ... dave.schuler@rainhail.com 
Treasurer: Brant Hollensbe....... 515-221-0970 .... bhollensbe@mchsi.com 
Secretary: Marc Broer .............. 515-289-2625 .... marc108-3@outlook.com 
Newsletter  
  Coordinator: Marc Broer ......... 515-289-2625 .... marc108-3@outlook.com 
Young Eagles  
  Coordinator: Alan Core ........... 515-961-4524 .... indypurr@juno.com 
 
Board: 
Ralph Briggs ............................ 515-554-8187 .... rbriggs55@gmail.com 
Stuart Rauh .............................. 515-344-3339 .... stuart@rauhnet.com 
Dave Kalwishky ........................  515-720-8217 ... dave@kalwishky.com 
Mike Graber ............................. 515-993-3421 .... mgraber914@msn.com 
Paul Reinke.............................. 515-367-2105 .... preinke@ 
 ................................................  ....  ........  ............       energycontroltechnologies.com 
Roger Stewart .......................... 515-967-6963  
Dick Hosteller ........................... 515-720-8217 
 


